
   

Council Meeting Date:  December 10, 2019  6-1 

 

 
     Town Council Agenda Report  

 
 
Date:    December 10, 2019                                                   Item No. 6 
 
To:   Honorable Mayor and Town Council 
 
Subject:   AWARD CONTRACT FOR GOLF COURSE PUMP AND PUMP 

HOUSE 
 
From:   Douglas Robertson, Town Manager 

   
Submitted by:   Lori Lamson, Assitant Town Manager 
   
Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A    

 

 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Award a contract to Layne for the Golf Course water pump and pump house, subject to 
“Approval as to Form” by the Town Attorney and “Approval as to Content” by the Town 
Manager.  
 
SUMMARY 
 
Due to the fact that this project is a specialized type of service, a request for bids was 
sent out to 3 companies in the Southern California area that do this type of work.  The 
Town received 2 bids for the subject project in response to the request for bids issued by 
the Public Works Department from August 1, 2019 to November 21, 2019.   
 
After reviewing the submissions, staff concluded that Layne is the lowest responsible, 
responsive bidder.  
 
The results are as follows: 
 

1. Layne       $473,047.68 
2. Flo-Services      $750,000.00 
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BACKGROUND 
 
This project consists of providing necessary labor, equipment and materials to replace 
the existing pump and pump house, which provides irrigation water to the Apple Valley 
golf course.  Currently the pump and pump house provides ground water for irrigation, 
but once non-potable water is available will be used to pump this for irrigation. The non-
potable water will be collected at the ponds in the golf course from the Apple Valley 
Reclamation Facility, once it is fully operational.  
 
This pump and pump house is original to the golf course and is very delapitated and in 
need of replacement.  Ongoing maintenance of the existing pump has become a regular 
problem during peak use.  In order to replace the pump, the system will have to be shut 
down for a period of time.  Once this contract is awarded, work can commence during the 
winter season, when the course is not in need of continuous watering.  Avoiding high 
watering months of the year is ideal for scheduling replacement.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
This capital project has been budgeted in the Golf Course Enterprise fund and includes 
a $250,000 fair share contribution from Victor Valley Reclamation Authority (VVWRA) for 
the use of the golf course ponds for the storage of non-potable water from the Apple 
Valley Reclamation Facility, owned and operated by VVWRA. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 

A. Location Map 
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LOCATION MAP 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


